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                          January 2020
Dear Parents/Carers,

Welcome back after the Christmas break! This letter outlines the curriculum for Years 5 and 6 for the Spring Term, ’20.  If you are able to support us in any way, we would be delighted to hear from you.
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In Maths this term we will be studying the following units: Number and Place Value, Addition and Subtraction, Multiplication and Division, Fractions and Statistical reasoning, as well as developing our mental maths skills and our problem-solving skills.  In addition we will be focusing upon the rapid recall of multiplication facts and the corresponding division fact.

In English this term, we will be studying a range of writing genres based around the texts The Railway Children and The Lion, the witch and the wardrobe. We will be developing sentence structure, vocabulary and grammar skills within the work of these two texts, in line with the statutory requirements of Year 5 and 6.
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 In R.E., we will be studying symbols and actions in Islam. Our RE learning will also reflect key events of the Christian liturgical year (e.g. Feast of the Epiphany, St David’s Day, Easer). Furthermore, we will be looking at the Christian stories of Daniel and the Lion, the parable of the Pearl and Joseph and his brothers. We will also be learning about the Christian understanding of Salvation
[image: image4.jpg]



In Science, our first topic is All living things with a focus on the life cycle of plants and insects. We will be carrying out a wide range of experiments to cover the five scientific enquiry skills: classify, fair tests, observe over time, research and pattern finding. In the second spring half term we will be learning about electricity.
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In History and Geography this term our topic is the local area. We will be learning about the history of the Ashridge Estate and Berkhamsted as well as local geographical studies in and around Great Gaddesden.  
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In Art this term we will be appreciating the art work of local artist Gordon Beningfield. We will be using watercolours to recreate artwork inspired by the local area.
Our Design and Technology lessons for the second half term will be investigating and creating biscuits, we may even look at the Bedfordshire clanger!
In Music this term, the children will be exploring rhythms and patterns within music. This will be linked to the learning of the Old Testament story of Joseph and his brothers. We will look at the songs of the musical Joseph and his Technicoloured dream coat. 
During our P.E. and Games sessions, we will be focusing on team games and participating in the Dacorum events which help to develop a range of skills. 
In French this half term, the children will be studying the unit of work ‘This is France’ we will be learning all about French culture and learning to say the name of a variety of countries in French.
Finally, in PSHE this term, our topics cover; Keeping Safe & Managing Risk, particularly when things go wrong. We will also look at Mental Health & Emotional Well-being and how to deal with our feelings
Please do not hesitate to contact us if you have any queries/questions about the content of this letter.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Lilley 
